WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

15 April 2019
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllr. Fletcher.
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Labuschagne, Marriott and Kembery.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.     
57.04/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 March 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
Investigations have been done into other accounting packages to see what is on offer apart from Sage. It would appear that if any change was going to be made the Rialtas system which is designed for Parish Council use would be the best option. However, it is more costly and currently it appears the Sage system is suited to us. Cllr. Bowles proposed to keep Sage and Cllr. Fletcher seconded.
South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted again regarding the local road closures and been advised how dissatisfied the Parish Council is with the current situation. They have now issued a statement to say that a decision on what to implement or not will possibly be made mid to late May. 
Regarding the fencing at Dunrovin, planning enforcement has advised the area above the garage is also being used as a raised platform. Accordingly, they are going to make another site visit to investigate this as well as the fencing issue. They will advise us further after the visit.  

Due to problems with drivers failing to give way to cars coming up Harcombe Hill, a ‘give way to oncoming vehicles ‘ sign was requested from South Gloucestershire Council to go at the top of the hill. However, they have advised this cannot be done unless there is a priority narrowing traffic calming system in place and this location is not appropriate for this. Cllr. Bowles confirmed he was on site previously with South Gloucestershire Council representatives and agreed the visibility there is not good enough for a road narrowing scheme. South Gloucestershire Council has advised a speed visor will be located for vehicles heading down the road towards Down Road and they will update us with the findings.

We have received the cost of providing the signs for the WSA.  It will be a total of £1422.75. This does include a future maintenance cost. We will be receiving a contribution of £450 from WSA. All members agreed to proceed with the signage.

Hambrook Sports Club is proceeding with work to the sports pitches. As agreed in their funding request of November 2018 the Parish Council will pay the contractor directly for this. The total for is £1182 plus vat. The top soil and seeding of the area at a cost of £6000 is not now to be carried out until next year. The Parish Council are in agreement to pay these costs as it is an important asset for the community as a whole, not just the Cricket Club. 
Frome Valley has requested if it would be possible for the grass cutting contract to be done on a 1 year rolling basis rather than a fixed 3 year contract in order to review the costing next year. Members suggested the 3 year contract could have an annual increase written into it, possibly in conjunction with the RPI. Clerk will discuss with Frome Valley.  

The latest FIT payment received in respect of the solar panels was £234.27.

Several councillors recently attended a liaison meeting with the new Head of Winterbourne Academy. One item discussed was defibrillators as they had previously asked if they could have access to ours. We have now been advised by the business manager that the school has ordered one to go in the main reception area. They have an existing one in the sports hall.

Investigations have been done into having the newsletter printed by an outside company to give it a more professional look. It would still be the same size as currently. A quote has been obtained which would cost £195.00 to have 3500 newsletters printed, and it has been estimated it currently costs around £213.10 for them to be printed in the office. It may be that going forward with new house building, we will need more than 3500. Members were all in favour of this.  
58.04/19 – Grant Applications
The following grants were discussed. 

Winterbourne Sports Association - £3298.94. This was recommended with one amendment which is to increase the boot wiper claim from 25% to 50% as this will benefit the changing room.
Thornbury Area Youth Music - £115 - £210. It was decided as the organisation is not in 
the Parish a grant would not be given. 

Salem Methodist Church - £325.00. This was recommended.
59.04/19 – Correspondence
Permission was granted to Frenchay Museum for the use of the land at the hospital site in Frenchay for the Vintage Vehicle Day on Saturday 13th July. This land may have been transferred to the Parish Council by that date. 

60.04/19 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr Lewis advised the erosion of the bunding alongside Beckspool Road where the new road layout has been installed is getting worse. This is to be reported to South Gloucestershire Council. 
There are concerns regarding the wall from Clic Cottage to Frenchay Museum which is alongside a sliver of land given to South Gloucestershire Council. South Gloucestershire Council put a condition on the developer to restore the wall. The Parish Council need to ensure this work is carried out. 

Cllr. Lewis also wanted his concern noted regarding the working of South Gloucestershire Council where roadworks are not carried out in such a way as to cause the least inconvenience to motorists. The recent works and road closure by the pond on Beckspool Road is an example of this when the road was left closed when not absolutely necessary.

Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments

The AGM of the Jubilee Allotments was held on 10 April. An allotment inspection is being held on 18 April. It was agreed care needs to be taken over the sizing of the allotments in Frenchay as this will determine the cost of water usage.  

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down – Nothing to report
Hambrook/Whiteshill
There has been no change as yet to the set up at the gate on the bridle path in Moorend.
A large amount of building rubbish has been dumped in the layby on Mill Road which is a notorious spot for fly tipping. The Parish Council have tried to set up a trail camera there but it was not successful. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to remove the rubbish. South Gloucestershire Council do try to prosecute as many fly tippers as possible if they can trace any of the items and as a Council are quite successful in this.

Cllr. Climmer attended a meeting of the Hambrook Commons Committee. The Sports Club have confirmed they would like another removable bollard installed and the dropped kerb increased to enable them to get there scoreboards on and off the Common easily. Also the area of bunding at the end of Worrels Lane needs to be raised. Members were in agreement for this work to be carried out and the Clerk will contact Frome Valley.

The condition of the car park on Hambrook Common is continuing to deteriorate and it was agreed that temporary measures should be taken to fill in the worst of the holes. 
Greenfield Centre
There was a problem with excessive water collecting at the entrance of the Greenfield Club which faces onto the garden. This has been checked and it was thought to be caused by a blocked drain which has been cleared. It will need to be monitored to see if this has solved the problem. 
61.04/19 - A.O.B
The Avon Pension Fund has a deficit of £1600 be paid during this tax year. If is it paid in a lump sum instead of monthly, there is a discount of £33.60. Members decided to pay the lump sum.

Cllr. Lewis thanked everyone for their company during his time as a Parish Councillor. Cllr Bowles expressed his thanks to Cllrs Lewis and Fletcher for their many years of service to the Parish Council and this was supported by the other councillors.   

Meeting concluded 8.40pm 
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